
From: Toomey, Bob <btoomey@daodas.sc.gov>
To: Schimsa, RebeccaRebeccaSchimsa@gov.sc.gov
CC: Pisarik, HollyHollyPisarik@gov.sc.gov

Goldsby, Sarasgoldsby@daodas.sc.gov
Date: 2/16/2016 3:41:51 PM

Subject: RE: Meeting re. PDAP

Sara and I will be there at 1:15.
Please let me know if that still works for you and Holly.
Look forward to seeing you---
 
Bob T
 

From: Schimsa, Rebecca [mailto:RebeccaSchimsa@gov.sc.gov] 

Sent: Tuesday, February 16, 2016 1:09 PM

To: Toomey, Bob

Cc: Pisarik, Holly

Subject: Meeting re. PDAP
 
Director Toomey,
 
Holly and I would like to meet with you to get a status update on the implementation of PDAP 
recommendations.  We are available between 1:00-3:00 p.m. tomorrow afternoon and any time after 1:00 p.
m. on Thursday.  Please feel free to bring Sara along as well.
 
Thank you,

Rebecca
 
 
 
Rebecca S. Schimsa
Deputy Legal Counsel
Office of Governor Nikki R. Haley
O: 803-734-6068 | C: 803-429-4561
 
One SC Flood Relief Fund – www.onescfund.org
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